Faculty Council Minutes

Thursday, March 11, 2004
Call to order:  Dr. Braun called the meeting to order at noon in LEC 13.

Members present:  Lari Arjomand, Jim Braun, Mara Burgar, Angelyn Hayes, Debra Cody, Tom Harden, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Bobby Marcus, Gary May, Sherry Richardson, Sharon Sellers, and Joe Trachtenberg.

Others present:  Cathie Aust, Diane Burns, Sharon Hoffman, Ron Jackson, Cindy Lauer, Jim Mackin, George Nakos, Judith Plawecki, Martha Wicker, and Tammy Wilson.

Minutes:  Minutes of February 12 were approved.  

Reports:

CAPC: 

· Nakos – CAPC met three times in February.  FC discussed the minor proposal.  Arjomand motioned, Trachtenberg seconded approval of the minor proposal.  FC approved as proposed.  The next CAPC meeting will be April 6.

Provost:  

· Hoffman – Budget hearings will be on March 18-19.  Academic Affairs will present on March 19 8:30-noon.  
· Academic Affairs is working on the final details of the SACS visit.  A hand-out will be given to Administrative Council next Wed.  There will be a PowerPoint presentation available on the Provost site. 
· Several searches are still underway for VP Extended Programs, VP Campus Life, and Director of Human Resources. 
President:  

· Harden – There are searches underway for Men’s Soccer Coach and Women’s Basketball Coach.

· Anticipates the master plan to be complete by the end of Summer.  

· Roy Ashley the landscape architect is working on an exciting plan.  Harden stated that it may be implemented during Spring for the opening of the new building.  It is comprehensive for this side of campus.  It changes the looks significantly.

· The budget to remodel the Administration Building has not been approved.

· Discussion followed.

Old Business:

Student Evaluation of course:

· Mackin – a handout was given to committee members and Mackin did a presentation.  After discussion and modification of questions a motion was made by Trachtenberg, seconded by Arjomand, and approved by Faculty Council.  To view handout go to http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/FacultyCouncil/CourseEvalInstrument.doc
New Business:

Student Government Association Member of Faculty Council:
· Braun – one of the students in the SGA mentioned the need for a representative of the Association to attend FC and give an update on the students at FC.  Discussion followed and the Council will revisit the issue at later meeting.

Dates to Remember:
· The next FC meeting will be March 25 on Master Plan.
· SACS review will be on April 12-14.

· Faculty Meeting on March 23 at noon in the Theater to vote on proposed Faculty Handbook.
Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:30pm.

Submitted:

Tammy Wilson

Secretary to the Council

